
BARNBY MOOR PARISH COUNCIL 

 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 9TH JULY 2019 

AT 7PM IN BARNBY MOOR VILLAGE HALL. 

Present. Mr. C. Fraser (chair), Mr. M. Ing, Mrs. L. Ing. Mr. R. Boeuf BDC Mr. 

M. Quigley NCC. 

54. Apologies for absence. 

Dr. R. Bhojwani, Mrs. J. Childs & Mr. S. Pashley. 

55. Declarations of interest.  

There were no declarations. 

56. Village Hall. 

The Council has been informed of the estimate received from JK Building 

Services, this is pending at the moment. 

Mr Ing has made enquiries regarding our energy supplier the information he 

received was to stay with our current supplier ( Opus ) for the time being. 

57. Local Policing matters. 

No one attended from the police. 

58. Question time. 

There were no members of the public present. 

59. Adoption of minutes of previous meeting. 

I was proposed by Mr. Ing and seconded by Mr. Fraser that the minutes of the 

meeting held Tuesday 11th June 2019 be accepted. All were in agreement. 

60. Matters arising. 

Sarah Hird from NCC is coming to the chairman’s house at 10am on 

Wednesday 24th July 2019 to discuss the new village signs. 



Mr. Boeuf informed the meeting that Little Grange Farm was still ongoing. 

61. Planning.  

There were no planning matters. 

62.Highways. 

Mr. Fraser was contacted by a parishioner who informed him that there was a 

fairly large hole on the footpath across from Ye Olde Bell. On investigating the 

matter this was found to be correct. Mr. Fraser also found a hole in the 

carriageway outside Grove House. Both of these were reported to NCC and the 

footpath is in hand also the road problem was rectified the next day. 

63. Correspondence. 

e-mail received from Ard Battye of I. Gas requesting us to verify if still require 

the concrete blocks, which we showed an interest in for Tinkers Lane to block 

the car parking space which the squatters created. The reason for this is to try 

and stop fly tipping. We will ask Mr. Battye for 4 or 5 of the blocks. 

We have received an e-mail from NCC regarding the quarry at College Farm 

ES/3925. It was thought we had objected to this on line but it seems not, we 

have until October to respond. 

Our main objections at this time are, The number of HGV movements which is 

estimated at 75 a day ( this is in and out of the site ) this will affect those 

dwellings close to the site only if the HGVs abide to travelling north on the 

A638. If there is a problem going in that direction then the HGVs will have to 

go through Barnby Moor Village. 

Noise & pollution is another concern, again mainly to those living nearby. 

The Parish Council are aware that this is a response to College Farm quarry but 

as we are a small village and to possibly have three quarries within the parish 

boundary seems to be excessive, considering there are other proposed 

quarries in the area which have a poorer soil quantity. 

64. Financial statement.   

Current account at the end of June 2019     £5041.67 



Nottingham Building Society at 31st March 2019    £15551.25 

Accounts to pay for June 2019  

Bassetlaw D.C. Village Hall Rates.     £13.00 

Village Hall gas        £10.53 

Village Hall electric        £21.77 

Water Plus ( severn trent )      £5.00 

Anglian Water ( wave )       £29.62 

Joy Ford hall cleaning June      £20.00 

Clerk’s quarterly salary & expenses     £367.79 

Salary  £250.32 

Expenses  £117.47. Petrol £79.79. Stationery £25.78 

Bulb for toilet £6.00. Paper plates for hall £3.20. Car parking at B.D.C. £2.70. 

Simon Pashley website fee      £30.00 

Total expenditure for June 2019      £498.59 

Receipts for June 2019  

Line dancing         £48.00 

Fly ball         £90.00 

Election hall hire from B.D.C.      £320.00 

Total receipts for June.       £458.00 

It was proposed by Mr. Ing and seconded by Mr. Fraser that the financial 

statement be accepted, all in agreement. 

It was agreed that Mr. Simon Pashley be retained as the council’s I.T. 

consultant at a fee to decided. 

 



64.Village matters. 

Sarah Hird from Via will be at the chairman’s house on Wednesday 24th July at 

9.30am to do a site visit regarding new village signs. If any other councillor 

would like to attend they are most welcome. 

65. Date of next meeting. 

Tuesday 10th September as we do not hold a meeting in August unless there is 

urgent business, 

 

................................................               ........................................................ 

 

 

 

 


